
 

 

PrairieViewElementary 
                     2017 

                  Newsletter  
 
 

Dates to Remember for: 

 
Thursday, February 2

nd
 ς Groundhog Day 

Wednesday, February 8
th

 ς 100 DAYS OF SCHOOL! 
Friday, February 10

th
 ς Grandparents Day ς 8:45 am 

Monday, February 13th -  School Board Meeting 6:00 PM ς EHS Library     
Tuesday, February 14th ς ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ 
Thursday, February 16th ς PARENT/TEACHERS CONFERENCES ς 4:00 pm to 8:00 pm 
 
Monday, February 20th ς NO SCHOOL ς Presidents Day    
 
Thursday, February 23rd - PARENT/TEACHERS CONFERENCES ς 4:00 pm to 8:00 pm 
 
 

Dates to Remember for:  

 

Monday, March 6th  through Friday, March 10th ς NO SHOOL ς SPRING BREAK!  

Monday, March 6
th

 -  School Board Meeting ς 6:00 pm @ High School Library 
Sunday, March 12

th
 ς DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME BEGINS ς Set clocks AHEAD 1 hour 

Friday, March 17
th

 ς St. Patricks Day 
Tuesday, March 21

st
 ς PRAIRIE VIEW SPRING PICTURE DAY!  

Thursday, March 30
th

 ς End of 3
rd

 Quarter 
Friday, March 31

st
 -  NO SCHOOL 

 
  
Ellsworth Community School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, ancestry, creed, 
pregnancy, marital status, parental status, sexual orientation, sex, including transgender status, change of sex or gender identity, 
disability, age (except as authorized by law), military status or physical, mental, emotional or learning disability.  
 
 
 



                   

                     January Volunteers!  
                   
Kathy Sears     Jane Reis       Mary Vagt     Rachel Bowen         
Amy Michels                        Jamie Brown  Bridget Oleson                     Sharon Peterson     

Prairie View Volunteers: ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƴ ƛƴŘƛǎǇŜƴǎŀōƭŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎΦ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ 
needed to help with many school functions. Here are some areas where help is needed, laminating, cutting, tracing 
and book tearing. If at all possible please call or send a note to the teachers the day before so teachers can get 
projects prepared. Also volunteers are needed to help with the yearbook, fundraising and counting various labels 
and milk caps that earn school cash. Thank you parents, for all you do! Please sign in the office, and indicate that 
you are a volunteer! We do not want to forget anyone to extend our appreciation and thanks! 

 Prairie View Parents Organization (PVPO) hosts various school-based events throughout the 
school year. Parents, grandparents, relatives and friends are also encouraged to attend.  
The direct link for the PVPO page is www.ellsworth.k12.wi.us/Schools/PrairieView/Parents.Org  

 

           Parents PLEASE help the Bus Drivers by: 

Calling the bus garage if your student is not riding that day so the 

driver knows not to stop. If your child is being picked up at a 

different location, please send a note with detailed information 

the day before or call the bus garage with the name of person and 

address and date where the child will picked up.  

Parents must contact the bus garage if your child is going home 

on a different bus. Please do not assume there is room on the 

bus for this kind of arrangement. Drivers need advanced notice if 

a different student will be riding their bus and also need name of 

person and address where your child will be dropped off. 

We need these detailed notes especially for substitute drivers.  

If you did not send a note be sure and call the Bus Garage at 715-

273-3917. Thank you! 

 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://imgkid.com/school-bus-clipart-for-kids.shtml&ei=eghVVZSqLsSeyASY6YGIAg&bvm=bv.93564037,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNHSTCwzblZuAULOJfMGx5-CA5zS6Q&ust=1431722135229297
http://www.ellsworth.k12.wi.us/Schools/PrairieView/ParentsOrg


 

                          WINTER CLOTHIN G  
 

NOTE: An announcement will be made when students 

need to wear winter clothing! Please be prepared!   
Emails will be sent and announced reminders will be made for the students.  

AL L STUDENTS ARE REQUIRED TO WEAR: BOOTS,  SNOWPANT S, COAT or 

JACKET, HAT or HOOD , GLOVES or MITTENS . (FOR WARMTH AND TO KEEP 

CLOTHING DRY )  
Please mark clothing items with your childôs name whenever possible with permanent marker.  

Many items (especially snow pants) look the same and need identification.  

There are times we donôt have much snow but it can still be very coldé. so the students need 

snow pants and boots for warmth! We understand some days of the winter season can be 

unseasonably warm, on those days we will announce  and send emails when students do not 

need to wear snow pants, etc.  

Students are required to be prepared as the winter weather can change quickly!  

 

 

Messenger is our alert system The Ellsworth Community School District has an 

automated telephone system where families will receive calls related to school closings, late starts, early 

outs, emergencies and reminders of other school functions. (Non emergency calls will be made after 

school hours.) 

PLEASE LISTEN TO YOUR MESSAGE BEFORE CALLING THE SCHOOL.   

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ό!ŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎΣ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΣ ŜǘŎΦύ  

Then that data will be up-dated in the Ellsworth schools data base. Thank you. 

 

Other sources for School Closing Announcements During inclement weather and 

other emergencies, the Ellsworth Community School District will announce 

school closings on the following radio and T.V. stations: 
 KSTP Ch. 5 - Mpls/St. Paul  WEVR 1550 - AM River Falls  KARE Ch. 11 - Mpls/St. Paul  

WCCO 830 - AM Twin Cities         WCCO Ch. 4 - Mpls/St. Paul KCUE 1250 - AM Red Wing 

                                                              



                                                                 

                                       

 

 

 

 

Prairie View School has an ongoing issue with lost and found.  
Boxes and baskets are overflowing.  

Unclaimed clothing is donated a couple of times a year. 

One way to help is to write the names of your children on the inside clothing tags, 

shoes and backpack with permanent laundry marker. We have volunteers that 

look for names to return clothing items. 

Lost and Found area is located by the Art room. 

 

Students should not take anything from the lost and found area that does not 

belong to them! 

Thank you! 

 

POLICY FOR ANIMALS AT SCHOOL 

                

If your child would like to bring his/her pet to school please check the following list first. 

        1. Get clearance and approval from the Teacher.               
        2. The pet cannot be brought on bus. 

        3. Parents are to bring pets to show to the class and must take it home right after showing.  

            This provides safety and cleanliness for all of our students. 

4. Do not send anything (insects etc.) in glass jars.  
If you have any questions, please call Mrs. Zimmerman @ 715-792-5285.    

Thank you 



From the Prairie View Office:  
School Office hours are 7:45 am to 4:15 pm.  

Students School hours are 8:25 am to 3:40 pm. Students dropped off at school 

that are not enrolled in PKC should not be here at school until 8:24 am. Parents 

please remember when dropping your children off at the beginning of the 

school day, or picking them up at the end of the day, to PLEASE use the left side 

east doors  (as you face the building- door # 2) to avoid the bus zone.  

Note: The East doors remain locked from 8:30 am until 3:30 pm daily. If you 

need to pick up your child earlier please check in the office. THANK YOU! 

When students are arriving late to school, please bring your child into the office 

to SIGN the student IN. This helps with correct attendance and lunch counts.  

Security doors: Please use FRONT door during regular school hours. Ring 

door bell in entry way the office will be able to speak to you on intercom. Office 

will buzz you in, use the right door and then check in to the office. 

PKC ς Panther Kids Club - SECURE DOORS: During PKC hours parents will need to 

buzz the door bell to come into the east doors. East doors (door # 2) will be open 

to all parents at the beginning and end of each school day for parent drop off and 

pick up during regular school hours, approximately 5 ς 10 minutes each day. 

PKC/STAFF will direct you to use the Front doors once the doors are locked for the 

school day.  

When students arrive after 10:00 am, they are considered absent for the 

morning. When students leave before 2:00 pm that is considered an absence for 

the afternoon, in both instances students will be missing half of their 

instructional class time of the morning or afternoon. 

 PLEASE REMEMBER TO SIGN STUDENTS IN AND OUT.  

The Students line up for buses at 3:35 pm and buses are dismissed by the 3:40 pm bell.  

Visiting during the school day. tƭŜŀǎŜ {LDb Lb ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊΩǎ ǇŀǎǎΦ  

For example: Having lunch with your child, visiting their class, or out on the playground with 

them. If you would like to eat lunch with your child please send a note with your child that day 

or before the day you would like to come, so the teacher will expect you and enter an accurate 

count for our Food Service Staff on the computer.   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


